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Board of Engineering Appeals 

OPSI Tewksbury 

365 East Street 

Tewksbury, MA  01876 

June 10, 2021 

 

Board Members Present: Guests Present: 

Dan Kilburn, Chair Jacob Sanderski 

David Vandal, Member  

Craig Kimball, Member  

 

Staff Present: 

Jean McCarthy 

Charles Kilb 

 

License exam results appeal of Jacob Sanderski Chairman Dan Kilburn introduced himself and members 

of the Board.  Chairman Kilburn stated he read the appeal, reviewed the exam and exam questions and 

everything was accurate.  Chairman Kilburn asked Mr. Sanderski what was the basis for the appeal.  Mr. 

Sanderski stated that the hand signals on the exam were hard to read.  Chairman Kilburn asked Mr. 

Sanderski if he had anything else to add and Mr. Sanderski indicated he did not. Chairman Kilburn 

informed Mr. Sanderski that the board would take the information under advisement and he would receive 

a decision in the mail.  After the public hearing concluded, the Board deliberated in quasi-judicial session 

and unanimously denied the appeal.  

 


